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Hainford Newsletter 
 
 

 
Sports Day 
Thank you to everyone who helped make last Friday’s Sports Day such a great success. Once again, it 
was fantastic to witness how supportive children were to each other and what a positive and 
competitive atmosphere was created as a result. Thank you to all those spectators/supporters who 
came to cheer everyone one –I hope that you had an enjoyable afternoon. 
Finally, well done to members of Class 3 who ran lunchtime events in order to raise money for their 
Enterprise project. 
 
Message from our PTA 
Thank you for your amazing support at Sports Day. We raised £170.23 from the tombola, raffle and 
refreshments.  
 
Sing-Up 
Well done to Hainford Choir for their amazing performance at this year’s Sing Up festival held once 
again at St. Andrews Hall. Mrs Allison would also like to express her gratitude to Eva, Lucy, Lydia and 
Rose for helping to lead some of the practice sessions during her absence. You did her proud girls! 
 
 

Children’s University                       
Children’s University have made the decision that only children graduating at gold level will now be 
able to attend an official graduation ceremony. This decision was taken, as they felt that some children 
could graduate at every single level, meaning there were some children graduating up to 30 times, 
which was thought to be too much. They felt that children would likely look forward to the ceremonies 
more and feel like it is more of an achievement, if they just graduate at the top level of each certificate 
band, e.g. gold.  
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Illness 
If your child has been ill with sickness and/or diarrhoea, either at school or at home, they are unable 
to return to school until they have been clear for 48 hours. This is in line with Norfolk County Council’s 
guidelines.  Please remember a parent or guardian must contact the school before 9am. Where a 
child is still absent when the morning registers have closed and the school has not received a 
telephone call, then Mrs Pamment will phone the child’s parents/carers to find out the reason for the 
absence (in schools this is known as ‘first day calling’). Please remember to inform the school by 
telephone on your child’s first day of absence. Thank you for your cooperation with this matter. 
 
  

 

 

 

Therefore from now on, only children who have achieved enough hours to get gold certificate will be 
attending an official CU graduation. 
In response to this decision, the Nebula Federation of schools will be looking into holding their own 
graduation ceremony for those children who have achieved a bronze or silver award during the 
Autumn Term.  
Please see Mr Cross or Fiona in the office if you would like any more information. 
 
Lost Property 
Our lost property box is now overflowing with unnamed items, especially jumpers. This box will be put 
outside at the end of each school day, (weather and staff permitting) for you to locate any missing 
items. Unclaimed items will be ‘recycled’ ready for next year. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Let’s Celebrate! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attendance figures for this half-term so far: 

The ‘Value for Life’ this half-term is: Justice 
A Christian Perspective on Justice:  
The justice revealed in the Bible is always seen in the context of love. It includes the call to take responsibility for 
one another, especially the poor and oppressed, and to see that no-one is excluded from the essentials of life. As 
a school community we will be exploring how we can be fair and just. We will continue to support charities and 
explore global justice issues.  

21st June Star Award Values Award 
 Justice 

Class 1 Rupert Chloe 

Class 2 Matilda Leopold 

Class 3 Emma Darcy 

28th June Star Award Values Award 
 Justice 

Class 1 George BC Leo 

Class 2 Willow Elsa 

Class 3 Zachary Eloise 
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CLASS 1- 95%    

CLASS 2- 99%   

CLASS 3- 93% 

Well done to Class 2 for winning this term’s attendance award. 

 
 

 
All dates other than holidays are subject to change. Additions in blue 

 
July 
1st to 5th City Sports for selected KS2 children at UEA Sportspark during the week (pm) 
2nd Children’s University Graduation (am) 
3rd – 6th Aylsham HS induction days 
4th Whole-school transition morning 
5th (pm) SkillForce ceremony at the Nest (Yr5s only)  
9th New Intake stay and play (1:30 to 2:30) 
10th to Friday 12th: Harnser year 3 and 4 residential trip to Whitwell Hall 
16th New Intake 8:45 to 1:15 
16th Rock Steady performance in the church from 9am  
18th Teddy Bears Picnic (all Class 1 and new intake)  
22nd Leaver’s Lunch for the Year 6s 
24th Final day of term and Leavers’ Assembly 
 

Final day of Summer term is Wednesday 24th July 2019 

 
Thank you for all of your support  

 

NG, P 


